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A special request to Lions Clubs that have Leo Clubs – please encourage your Leo Advisors to create a 

Facebook page for your Leo Clubs.  This is an excellent way for District Clubs to share their events, 

community service activities, encourage new members, and community between clubs.   

  

Cobb Mountain:  12 members 

In September, the Mountain Leos were at the Konocti Lioness Camp Discovery, teaching 4th & 5th 

graders about good Nutrition aka Diabetes Prevention. On October 28th, they had a fun Halloween 

Event. 

 

Ferndale: 17 members 

Ferndale High Leo Club is very active and has regular Friday Night Live events. 

Their most recent events were their big BBQ event on October 15th and Pizza sale on October 26th.  

Congratulations Ferndale Lions for your support of this club! 

 

Rio Vista:  Still doing data input – but I believe they have 15 

The *New* Rio Vista Leos have been very busy working side-by-side with the Rio Vista Lions!  They also 

took a long field trip up to Fort Bragg to visit the Fort Bragg Leo’s famous Haunted Hall of Horrors!  They 

came with friends and parents – were scared to death – and the next morning met with the Fort Bragg 

Leos and took a “lights on tour”.  The Rio Vista Leos are very interested in starting their own haunted 

house event and will be working with the Fort Bragg Leos for support!   They even made the Rio Vista 

Newspaper – with a photo of both clubs together at the Haunted House! 

 

Both clubs have also made a commitment to meet, this spring, in Vallejo – tour the Lions in Sight 

warehouse – and enjoy a day of Leos at 6 Flags.  Any other Leo Clubs interested, please let Lion Cindy 

know 707-964-0921 – so we can make it a huge Leo day! 

 

Fort Bragg: 35 members 

The Fort Bragg Leo Club hosted their 12th annual Haunted Hall of Horrors.  This year, the Haunted Hall of 

Horrors brought in 8 new Leo members and 4 new Lions Club members. The great news I wanted to 

share was how Leo Clubs bring in NEW LIONS.  This Haunted House brought in both. 

 

Montgomery High: 6 members 

Montgomery Leos recently worked on a service project with the Mongtomery Lions on their Community 

Building 
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Santa Rosa Host:  17 members 

 

Terra Linda: 4 members 

 

Vallejo Leo Club:  2 members 

Vallejo Leo Club provided community service at St. Vinnie's Community Garden on Saturday, October 

7th. 
 

The Fort Bragg Leo Club is very interested in finding a way to attend the District Convention - if the 

Convention Committee could contact me, I would appreciate it.  It would be very cool if we had a side-

by-side convention - where Leos could have their own meetings - i.e. - officer training - Lions Clubs 

International trainings - and the Fort Bragg Leos suggested they could take on the rubber ducky races 

and a few more fun things are up their sleeves.  Funding would be an issue - and transportation. 

 

On another note - I would very much like to suggest to the Cabinet that we look at the internet and start 

having the possibility of Facetime - The Fort Bragg Leos do this all of the time - and even Facetimed with 

the Rio Vista Leo Club when they were inducted.  It is the wave of the future - and very much needed for 

participation of Lions. 

 

The Fort Bragg-Mendocino Lions use Facetime for board members that may be home sick - or out of 

town - during our board meetings.  It is a fabulous tool and something the District should look at 

seriously. 

  

 


